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"A stone does not have the real capacity, the real potency, for philosophical knowledge. 
Consequently, we do not bother to lecture a stone. It simply cannot become a  
philosopher; it is not potentially philosophical." 
 
"Hey! I would suggest you mind your tongue, sir, and quit babbling such nonsense!" 
 
"Who said that?" 
 
"I did, who else? Are you blind as well as mentally impaired?" 
 
"But... but you are... a stone?" 
 
"Your perception is astounding. Yes, I am a stone, and not a regular, run-of-the-mill 
boulder at that. I, sir, am a philosophical stone." 
 
"You can talk!" 
 
"Why, yes of course. A philosopher needs to communicate with his fellows, even when 
they're not especially bright, as in the present case." 
 



"That is absurd! A talking stone, and calling itself a philosopher! I will have none of it." 
 
"Don't you dare to walk away after having offended not only me, but all my colleagues as 
well! I demand an apology." 
 
"I will not apologize to a stone!" 
 
"A philosopher! And as one philosopher to another, you owe me at least a decent level of 
respect." 
 
"Sir, I think it's a good idea to listen to it..." 
 
"Shut your mouth! You're not even a philosopher yet, and still try to meddle in our 
affairs! I will mark your insolence in my notebook." 
 
"Your harshness towards your student is unwarranted, as that was a perfectly sensible 
suggestion. But let us turn now to our 'affairs', and you, young man, feel free to meddle 
as much as you like." 
 
"Our affairs end right here as far as I am concerned. You falsely claim to be a 
philosopher, and try to corrupt my students! I owe you neither respect nor an apology." 
 
"Falsely! Sir, you do not trust my words, but do you not trust your eyes? I am 
philosophical. Do you not see my glow?" 
 
"Coming to think of it, it does have a nice sheen to it. Almost polished." 
 
"You! Get away from it, or I shall beat you with my cane! And to you, stone, what does it 
matter if you shine or not? A philosopher's worth is in his mind and words, not in his 
appearance." 
 
"So very true! Since we agree on this, I trust you will listen to me now." 
 
"There is no stopping you, is there? Very well, if this is what it takes to stop this farce 
one and for all, I will listen." 
 
"Good! You, sir, have said that a stone cannot be lectured, but this is untrue. I have 
listened to your lectures with interest since the day you conveniently came here to hold 
your lessons, and spent the time you were away in deep thought. Thus I became a 
philosopher. I was dull and rough, and now I sparkle in the sun, metaphorically and 
otherwise." 
 
"I appreciate your enjoyment of my lectures, but I still hold to my statement. You may 
have listened, as incredible as this may be, but you do not have the philosophical capacity 
of understanding. Thus you cannot become a philosopher." 
 
"Tell me, do all of your students become philosophers?" 
 
"Well, I would certainly like that, but some, especially those that are unruly and interfere 
in business which is not their own, do not." 
 



"Then would this not put them, philosophically speaking, on the same level as stones?" 
 
"Of course not! They, unlike you, posess the potential of becoming a philosopher, even 
when it is not developed." 
 
"How do you know if they posess the potential, if it never comes to fruition?" 
 
"Is is because of their fault that it does not manifest. All my students who worked hard 
became philosophers." 
 
"Then you are assuming, based only on your personal experience, that every human 
student holds the philosophical potential. This is unreasonable." 
 
"I see where this is going. You want me to admit that there may be students which are no 
different than stones." 
 
"Philosophically speaking." 
 
"Of course. But just because there may exist the potential of there being students with no 
philosphical capacity, it does not mean that it will be actualized." 
 
"You will have to agree with me that there also may exist the potential of there being 
stones with philosophical capacity, even if, like you think, it has not been actualized." 
 
"Stop it! For a student to lack philosophical capacity may be possible; for a stone to have 
philosophical capacity is inconceivable, and therefore will never exist." 
 
"But here I am, engaging you in philosophical discourse!" 
 
"...I admit that in this case there is little doubt. You, though, are an animate stone, and 
when the word 'stone' is used, it means an inanimate being. You should be called 
something else. Hence my statement still stands." 
 
"If you start giving different names to every unlikeness between things, soon you'll have 
nothing more to philosophize about." 
 
"Oh no, there are always similarities, on a fundamental level. Like being." 
 
"Like being a philosopher!" 
 
"One more word and I swear that a philosopher is what you will never become, if I have 
it my way!" 
 
"Come now, my young friend, don't cry. Sit yourself beside me; I am a far gentler 
teacher." 
 
"A teacher? First a philosopher, then this! Who gave you the right to call yourself a 
teacher?" 
 
"You did. You said I should be called something other than 'stone', and I chose 'teacher 
of philosophy'. I has a nice ring to it." 



 
"But I am the teacher!" 
 
"Then we have much in common. Philosophically, I would say we are very much the 
same." 
 
"Hey! What are you all doing? I did not give you permission to approach the stone!" 
 
"'Teacher'. If we are the same, it does not matter whom they listen to. Now, my students, 
let me tell you about philosophy." 
 
 
 
 
 
 


